HISTORIC HARMONY INC.
BOARD MEETING

February 12, 2019

Stewart Hall 7:00 p.m.

Present:  Rodney Gasch
    Gwen Lutz

   Joe White
           Joan Szakelyhidi


   Robin Wuchina
    Susan Webb               Cheryl Speir            Vince Stefanos

Absent:  Rick Rosenberger, Paul Chmara

Attending:  Kathy Luek,  JoAnnette Cynkar


Joan moved and Robin seconded to approve Historic Harmony Non-discrimination and Harassment Policy and Integrity Policy.  Motion was approved by voice vote. Rodney will mail Conflict of Interest policy statement to board members.


Gwen moved to approve the minutes of the January 15, 2019 board meeting with the addition of Cheryl to the list of those attending. Seconded by Susan and approved by voice vote.

Old Business

Gluhwein Shed – materials have been ordered.  It will be built by Butler Vo Tech and due to transport height limitations, will be shipped without roof rafters, roof sheeting and roof slate.  It will be moved by professional shed mover giving us a non-profit discount.  Rod will speak at the Zelie Rotary on March 1 and request $1500 for materials.

Window update – one half of payment for the windows was sent this week.  The windows will be delivered to the painter in April, with installation beginning May/June.  Need to look for corporate donors, looking for donation of cement board siding.

Harmoniefest is Saturday, March 9, 2019.  The speaker is Dan Simkins, Avonworth Historical Society Board member, talk on the life of a doughboy, a WWI soldier. His son will attend in uniform and daughter in Red Cross outfit.  Also Gwen’s friend, author WWI memoir. Set up will be Friday, March 8 afternoon.  May include a short board meeting.  Joe White’s essay on WWI will be distributed at the event.


Covestro Center for Community Engagement – Board Works Retreat.  An email was sent Monday with link to a board survey.


Heritage Awards selection—discussion and vote
1. Nomination by Tom Murray, Main & Culvert Sts, Zelienople, 1865 house with restored porch, roof , gutter & downspouts - approved for Heritage Award.

2. Nominated by Delsa White, Joe Jenkins, author of “The Slate Roof Bible” for his efforts in slate roof restoration and educating the public – approved Heritage Award
3. Center of Harmony – exterior painting – not this year

4. Nominated by Kathy Luek – Ken & Sue Prater 528 Main St. for architecturally compatible design of garage. Heritage Commendation – approved

5. Rodgers Brothers slate roof on barn 223 Mercer St. – Heritage commendation approved.


Susan provided update on the coverlet show, set up will be March 25-30, with member preview March 31.  Also, speaker at our June 11 membership meeting will Angela Feenerty of Mt. Pleasant Historic Society.


Ruch Music Fund – Rod & Cheryl are looking at several concert options including a May 4 concert with Pittsburgh Historical Music Society Orchestra. Looking into a cello workshop this fall with Andrew Orient and meeting with Dennis McCurdy to get ideas, input.  Cheryl to pursue input for festival with Barry Adams. 


Website – Cheryl distributed proposal from Courtland Consulting.  Proposal includes set up, training.  Cheryl reviewed each page and proposal advantages and pricing for board to consider.  Board to read and research and email Cheryl with questions.  Gwen & Rod to research grants. Meeting Sunday, Feb. 17 at 11:00 am to discuss further. Rod & Cheryl meeting with folks from Meadville, Crawford County who have good website.


Local History group cooperation – Zelienople Historical Society is organizing cooperative discussion between area history groups to share ideas, best practices.  Considering a museum progressive dinner with Fombell, Evans City, Zelie and HH.  Zelie H.S. is giving us 6 large wooden tables, 50 folding wooden chairs and 25 metal folding chairs. We will pick up and store at barn for use at barn and available to renters.

New Business

Financial reports for December 2018 and year end 2018 were distributed.  Income is down. Suggestions made for brochure of our venues, barn, hall & meetinghouse for weddings/receptions/events.  Possibly an open house at our rental venues with references for caterers, other suppliers.


Gwen proposes board members come up with low cost, low volunteer requirement fundraisers related to our mission.  Example, walking tours with light refreshments.  

Susan proposed similar hikes with music.

Cheryl proposed each board member plan and execute a fundraising event to raise $500.00. 

Consensus of the board for all board members to bring ideas and share details at future meetings.

Board to discuss volunteers to chair and staff committees at board retreat/workshop.  Committees to include 1.Building and Maintenance 2.Membership 3.Education/curatorial/programs/youth outreach 4.Website/Technology 5.Events/Fundraising


Consensus of board to move forward with the website, meet Sunday, Feb. 17 at 11 am do discuss the website proposal and brainstorm areas of content.


Motion to adjourn made by Joan and seconded by Gwen. Meeting adjourn 9:20 p.m.

Respectfully submitted by Joan Szakelyhidi

